# 2018-2019 学年度上学期期中调研考试 九年级英语试卷

#### 说明:

- 1. 本试卷分第 I 卷和第 II 卷。全卷满分 120 分, 考试用时 120 分钟。
- 2. 请你将答案全部填、写在答题纸上。答在试卷上无效。

### 第1卷(选择题 共85分)

第一部分 听力部分

一、听力测试 (共三节, 满分 25 分)

第一节 (共5小题,每小题1分,满分5分)

听下面 5 个问题,每个问题后有三个答语,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听完每个问题后, 你都有5秒钟的时间来作答和阅读下一小题。每个问题仅读一遍。

1. A. Yes, but now I don't.

B. No, I wasn't.

C. None of your business.

2. A. Yes, please.

B. No, I couldn't.

C. Yes, sure.

3. A. By us. 4. A. In 1893.

B. Cotton.

C. In China. C. Judson.

5. A. On the radio.

B. A couple of times. B. By reading aloud.

C. It's really hard.

第二节(共7小题,每小题1分,满分7分)

听下面7段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话 仅读一遍。

- 6. What are the two speakers doing?
- A. Enjoying meeting each other.

B. Saying good-bye to each other.

- C. Planning to see each other again.
- 3. Who runs the fastest?
  - A. Kevin.
- B. Tom.

C. Jane.

C. A watch.

- 8. What can we learn from the conversation?
- A. Both the speakers are Chinese.

B. The man speaker is proud of himself.

- C. The woman speaker teaches Chinese.
- 9. What is the man going to buy? B. Some flowers.
- A. A scarf.

- 10. What made Tony angry?
  - A. Someone kept making noise in the library.
- B. A girl refused to sit next to him.
- C. He was too nervous to study.
- . What is the relationship between the two speakers?
- A. Husband and wife.
- B. Customer and the shop assistant.
- C. Neighbors.
- 12. What will happen to the woman speaker?
- A. She will be the most beautiful girl in the party.
- B. She will buy the dress.

C. She will save a lot of money.

第三节 (共13小題,每小題1分, 満分13分) 听下面 4 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选 项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话和独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完 后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间,每段对话或独自读两遍。 听下面一段材料,回答第13至第15題。 13. What's the relation between the two speakers? A. Classmates.

14. How did Frank get the camera? B. Husband and wife. C. Mother and son. A. By winning a competition. B. He bought it online. C. He borrowed it from classmates. 15. What do you think Frank is like? A. An outgoing boy B. A creative boy C. A quiet boy. 听下面一段材料,回答第16至第18题。 16. What happened to Jason? A. He was late this morning. B. He moved to a new house far from the office. C. He bought a new house H7. When is Jason supposed to arrive in the morning? A. 6:40 B. 6:50 C. 7:00 8. Who wasn't late this morning? A. Jason B. The woman speaker. C. Jenny 听下面一段材料,回答第19至第21题。 9. What is Michael going to do? A. Go to a concert. B. Learn to play the drums. C. Have classes every evening 0. How much does Michael have to pay a week? A. 5 pounds. B. 5.5 pounds C. 10.5 pounds 14. Why does Michael choose the evening classes? A. Because he is a beginner. B. Because he can't spare time to take the day classes C. Because he prefers Wednesday to Tuesday 听下面一段材料,回答第22至第25题。 22. The story happened A. in Germany B. in 1977 C. on Christmas 23. What happened to Juliana? A. She saw a plane land in the tree. B. She got badly hurt. C. The plane she took fell 3000 meters. 24. Why was Juliana alive? A. Because she always had sweets with her. B. Because she was lucky. C. Because she was found very soon. 25. What is not TRUE? A. Juliana spent at least six days alone. B. Sweets were Juliana's only food. C. Nobody found Juliana, and she saved herself.

九年级英语 第2页,共.8页

## 第二部分 笔试部分

1.7

二、选择填空 (共 15 小题,每小题 1 分,满分 15 分)
从各题所给 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出一个最佳答案。
26. We have two rooms, but we can't decide
A.to choose which one B. which one to choose
C. how to choose D. what to choose
27. — It's clear that the to smile is inborn.
— I can't agree more.
A. pattern B. ability C. public D. direction
28. — Something is going wrong.
— Yes is unusually light for this time of day.
A. Tradition B. Secret C. Traffic D. Style
29. —What is the result of the match? I left halfway.
— 4-1 is the final
A. score B. general C. coin D. product
0. In summer, milk will quickly go bad it is put into the fridge.
A. even though B. until C. unless D. once
31. — It is so difficult for your son.
— Yes, I'm wondering
A. that he'll finish it on time B. whether he can finish it by himself
C. how can I help him out  D. can I do anything necessary for him
32 used to an old market, but now a shopping mall takes its place.
A. There; have B. There; be C. It; be D. There; having
33. The school is widely for its excellent teaching.
A. admired B. requested C. required D. mentioned
34. Alipay is very popular these days the young the old are using it.
A. Not only; but also B. Neither; nor C. Either; or D. Between; and
35. — What do you think of my report?
— It is good, and you just need to it a bit.
A. treat , B. rush C. polish D. pardon
36. My mother is now a famous woman. My father and I her.
A. take care of B. take part in C. take notes of D. take pride in
37. —Is he a singer?
—Not exactly. He his film and TV work.
A. is better known for B. knows well because
C. was better known in D. has been better known as
38. I never write into magazines, but Mr Stubbs has finally crossed the line.
A. exactly B. daily C. widely D. normally
39. — This is where we meet.
— Our meeting led to our becoming friends.
A. environmental B. accidental C. polite D. patient
0. The ship hit a rock and began to go down. So it had to a message for help.
A. send out B. send for C. send away D. send for
Warred Larry 2011

九年级英语 第3页,共8页

## 三、完形填空 (共15小题,每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选出一个最佳答案。

When I was nine, my greatest desire was to own a pogo stick(弹簧高跷杖). When Christmas season 41 round again I told my mother that the only thing I wanted was a pogo stick. My mother told me they were too expensive and that we simply couldn't 42 one. On a Saturday afternoon a 43 of weeks before Christmas, my mom and dad told me we needed to go to Sears to 44 our credit bill(信用账单). While my mother and I were at the counter paying the bill, my dad said, "I'll be right back. I need to see 45 in the tool shop." After the bill was taken care of(处理), my mother and I went ahead and got in the truck. Soon my dad came walking out with a long thin box. I remember wondering at that very moment 46 it was a pogo stick in that box.

When we arrived back at home, my dad put the box in the barn. While my parents were busy with their 47, I rushed to the barn and found the box. I was so excited and I knew as soon as I opened that 48 box, my bright shiny pogo stick would appear.

No such 49 ! Inside the box was a silly old broom(扫帚). And so Christmas morning was both great and 50 . I got some nice gifts but I didn't get the present that I really wanted.

After all the wrapping paper was cleaned up, my dad said he needed to go for something in the barn. When he came back in, he was carrying my beautiful pogo stick. I couldn't believe it, how they were able to save the money for it and how they tricked me with the broom. I was so\_51\_that I couldn't let the pogo stick \_\_52\_my sight(视野). When I went to the bedroom that night, I made sure my pogo stick was on the floor next to me. I'm\_53\_that I didn't fall out of bed because I slept right on the edge so that I could hold onto my pogo stick as I fell asleep.

Although we didn't have much money, my parents gave me the most important gift of all, full of love. My dad worked hard to 54 for us and my mother knew how to save the money. Although our home was old and small, it was clean and we always had plenty to eat and clean, warm beds to sleep in at night

That was many years ago. My parents were the best and I will never forget all the \_\_\_55 they

brought into my life.	B. Say 1 5 mg at (62 . B.	10400 H	D. reached
41. A. came	B. got	C. went	
12. A. buy	B. afford	C. own	D.keep
3. A. group	B. piece	C. couple	D. lot
4. A. cheat	B. take	C. buy	D. pay
45. A. a gift	B. a box	C. a pogo stick	D. something
46. A.if	B. that	C. which	D. what
	B. chores	C. schoolwork	D. project
47. A. gifts		C. magical	D. absent
48. A. sudden	B. local		D. luck
49. A. stick	B. gift	C. thing	D. disappointing
0. A. lucky	B. happy	C. wonderful	D. excited
1. A. angry	B. proud	C. upset	D. from
52. A.from	B. away	C. out of	D. fascinated
53. A. patient	B. surprised	C. proud	
54. A. provide	B. cheer	C. produce	D. guard
55. A.joy	B. money	C. future	D. pride

九年级英语 第4页,/共8页

四、阅读理解 (共 15 小圈, 每小圈 2 分, 满分 30 分) 阅读下列材料, 从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选出一个最佳答案。

A



- 56. What happened on July 5th?
  - A. We knew the final result of the World Cup.
  - B. Brazil played against Spain on Main Street.
  - C. There was an important soccer match.
  - D. Zeppelin got crowded with soccer fans.

How much do you have to pay if you go there with two friends?

- A. You don't have to pay at all.
- B. Thirty dollars.
- C. Fifteen dollars.
- D. Sixty-three dollars.

Where is the match held?

B. In California.

A. At 2231 Main Street
C. In a sports bar.

- D. Not mentioned.
- 59. Who is unwelcome at Zeppelin?
  - A. Teenagers.

- B. People who never drink.
- C. People who have to drive there. D. Soccer fans.
- 60. Which of the following is NOT true?
  - A. The match was on a weekend.
  - B. You were allowed to drive your car there that night.
  - C. Friends could get together and have an unforgettable night.
  - D. You could call 5544445455 to book a ticket before hand.

九年级英语 第5页,共8页

On the field he's the graceful, creative, and skillful star of both Brazil national team and one of the soccer's wealthiest, most ambitious clubs. In early August, the 25-year-old moved from Spain's FC Barcelona to France's Paris Saint-German in the most expensive soccer deal(交易) ever. He's known simply as Neymar, and he brings fans all over the world to their feet.

But sitting at the piano, he's Neymar da Silva Junior. That's his full name, and during a June photo shoot inside a crowded studio, it took him several minutes to gather the nerve(聚精会神) to try a couple of songs, including the theme(主题) from the classic track-and-field film Chariots of Fire.

Neymar left Brazil for Bacelona in 2013 and says, "There was a piano in the house when I moved in." It was fate(注定的). He enjoys being around musicians—there's a video of him playing soccer with Justin Bieber—and he's even been known to climb on stage during concerts back home.

"I like to get to know people I admire."he says. Some of them are athletes(运动员), and some of them are singers."

Maybe someday he'll be able to play along. Neymar has been using YouTube clips to teach himself piano, and he enjoys a variety of music—from Brazilian country music to Bieber and John Legend. It's a valuable diversion for someone who's under a spotlight.

"Sometimes I'm a little active—sometimes I'm quiet. I like to have fun."he says. "We have only one life, so we have to figure out a way to be happy.

July one life, so we have to figure out a we	ij to oo mappi.
1. Neymar is	
A. a successful pianist	B. a famous musician
C. a well-known photographer	D. a professional soecer player
2. What happened to Neymar in early Aug	gust?
A. He moved to his new house in Paris	
C. He shot a music video with Bieber.	D. He had his first concert.
o3. How did Neymar learn to play the pian	o?
A. Bieber taught him.	B. By watching videos on the Internet.
C. He entered schools in both Brazil ar	d Paris D. John Legend was his teacher.
64. "Chariots of Fire" is	
A.a movie.	B. a piece of music
C.the name of a famous club	D. a fan club
65. What's the best title for this article?	
. A Man I'll Never Forget	B. Be a Strong person
C. Piano Man	D. Life is Real
	<b>C</b>

My grandpa is dying. He's 92 and recently became very ill.

His health and awareness have been decline(衰退), and his doctors have begun preparing us for the end.

I told my dad I wanted to visit my grandpa, and asked if I could take my daughter.

"I don't know. Maybe we can talk about it later." That was his way of telling me that I had to make the decision on my own.

I thought back over my own experiences with death as a child.

When I was 11 years old, I faced the loss of my aunt Judy, who had cancer. My last real memory of Judy was sitting with her on the couch, a year before her death.

I was sheltered from the realities of her illness and I didn't realize that she was dying. I didn't was sheltered from the realities of her illness and I didn't realize that she was dying. I didn't the literature of the realities of her illness and I didn't realize that she was dying. I didn't funeral(新礼), like I didn't belong there. Somehow, even though I cared about her, this loss wasn't mine to shore 1.4. mine to share. I didn't even dare to shed a tear as her coffin(棺木) was lowered into her grave.

This is why I wanted my girls to be a part of my grandpa's passing. I wanted them to see everyone in our family supporting each other, offering love to each other.

I asked them if they wanted to come with me. My girls' voices didn't waver for a second. "Yes." And so we went. We filled his house with as much love as we could. Ula played with toys at his feet while Sarah petted her cats.

Suddenly, Ula waved her arms to get my attention. "Mommy! I have to whisper you a secret."

I knelt down in front of her, "Please don't tell Great Grandpa this, but I don't like watching him die." I hugged her. Not knowing what else to say, I whispered back, "It's OK to feel that way."

I don't know if I did the right thing, bring my girls to visit my grandpa as he slowly died, but on, and then again. On every visit, we will say goodbye a little we will probably go again very so

me	ore to him, so that when his time finally comes, he'll know how deeply we love him.
•••	And Sarah and Ula will know that the loss is theirs, as well as everyone else's.
66	The writer's grandpa
	A. is old and has cancer B. is loved by his family
7	C. has two granddaughters D. feels lonely and needs people around
67.	. Why did the writer wanted to take her daughters with her when visiting her grandpa?
	A.Because of her own childhood experiences.
	B.Because her grandpa missed her daughters.
	C.Because her father advised her to do so.
	D.Because her daughter could talk with her grandpa and made her less lonely.
8.	If a person is sheltered from reality, it means
1	A. his parents do all the right choices for him
	B. he may be too simple and misses a lot in life
	C. he is real and follows his heart D. he is important to the others
59.	What do you think is true according to the article?
	A.Sarah and Ula were too young to understand what was happening.
	B.The writer's father didn't agree with her at all.
	C.The writer cried really hard at her aunt's funeral.

## 第 II 卷 (非选择题 共 35 分)

B. My Grandpa

D. Share Life and Death

五、词与短语选择填空(共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

What's the best title for this article?

A. No Tears Left to Cry

C. Deal with Emotions

D.The writer would never regret taking her daughters to her grandpa.

仔细阅读下面五个句子,然后用下面方框中所给的单词或短语填空,使每个句子在结构、 意义和逻辑上正确。(提示:选项中有一个是多余的。)

leading/discover/No matter/remained/Common/dared

九年级英语 第7页,共8页

71	
75. 1 大、阅 先aduring week e I starte My car Housto more p I drove t to ask and co	grits are flowers and cards for mothers and shirts or ties for fathers.  she got better, she
I dance back to	the wedding was decorated in very b colors. The best part was that Emily and ed all night together. I got to know her very well and we decided to go on a date when we got o San Antonio. My car's b Ldown was the best thing that happened to me that Easter
weeke	
下三年 内容包1. 图 2. 后	B面表达 (共1 题,满分 15 分) 会爱的同学,你的初中学习生活马上就要结束了,请你以"My English Study"为题,谈一 会爱的同学,你的初中学习生活马上就要结束了,请你以"My English Study"为题,谈一 年以来学习英语的心得体会。可适当发挥,词数 80 左右。首句已给出,不计入总词数。 包括: 则进校时,上课听小懂老师讲课:无法军座甲词和语法;一度想要放弃: 后来找到了学习方法,包括认真听讲,每天多读多说: 炎谈你在英语学习中的感悟
٥.	
٥.	参考词汇:enter 进入;master 掌握;give up 放弃
ر. غ	参考词汇:enter 进入;master 掌握;give up 放弃 My English Study How time flies! My three-year middle school life will be over soon. Looking back, I have many

### 2018-2019 学年度九(上)

## 洪山区期中英语测试 答案&易错题解析 (标答版)

——武汉学而思英语王雯&孙静老师

#### 第一部分 试卷总评

本次洪山区的期中考试,总体难度较大,注重综合能力的考查。单选题较为灵活多变,均是中考核心词汇,语法也和中考的必考语法点一致,易错题为 31/33/38 题。完形难度中等偏上,故事简单易懂,但是有某些词汇辨析表达非常灵活具体,需要在语境中多加注意,比如 47/49/55 题;阅读本次难度正常,但需要大家熟练掌握和运用做题技巧。其他细节题和推理判断基本不纠结,只要大家认真在原文划证据找依据,基本问题不大。阅读易错题为 59/62/68 题。首填难度正常,很考察大家对于词语搭配和一词多义掌握情况,也是拉分的板块,易错题为 76/83/85。

#### 参考答案

一. 听力(略)

二.单项选择

26-30 BBCAC

31-35 BBAAC

36—40DADBA

三.完形填空

41-45 ABCDD

46-50 ABCDD

51-55 DCBAA

四.阅读理解

56-60 CBDAD

61-65 DBBAC

66-70 BABDD

五.词与短语选择填空

71. Common

72. dared

73. leading

74. No matter

75. discover

六.阅读理解填词

77.married

78.ready

79. start

80.called

76. holiday 81. upset

82. nervous

83.conversation

84.bright / beautiful

85.breaking

#### 第二部分 易错题解析

#### 一.单选易错题

- 31.【解析】答案为 B 项,本题考察宾语从句语序。当特殊疑问词在从句中不充当主语是,宾语从句语序为陈述句语序,B选项符合此要求,答语的意思是我想知道他是否可以自己完成。故选 B。
- 33.【解析】答案为 A 项,本题考查动词辨析。题干的意思是这所学校因为教学杰出而得到广泛的赞许。A 选项 admire 意思是称赞; 欣赏,羡慕。B 选项 request 意思是下级对上级的)请求;请求得到。C 选项 require 意思是要求;命令。D 选项 mention 意思是提及。故选择 A。
- 38.【解析】答案为 D 项,本题考查副词辨析。题干意思是我通常是从不给杂志写信的,但斯塔布斯先生最后太出格了。A 选项 exactly 意思是恰好地;正是。B 选项 daily 意思是日常。C 选项 widely 广泛地。D 选项 normally 意思是通常故选 D。

#### 二、完形填空易错题

47.【解析】答案为 B 项。本题考查名词辨析。上文提及了 When we arrived back home, 那么

下文的意思应该是当我的父母忙于家务时,我冲向了车库去找盒子。只有 B.chores 家务符合文意;故选择 B。

- 49.【解析】答案为 D 项。**本题考查名词辨析。**上文说作者急切地找盒子是想看到盒子里他最喜爱的弹簧高跷仗,但是不走运的是盒子里却只有一把扫帚,"No such luck"意思是不走运,故选 A。
- 55.【解析】答案为 A 项。本题考查名词辨析。上文提到虽然作者家里不是很富裕,但是作者的父母还是给他买了最想要的生日礼物,让作者感受到父母对他满满的爱,所以这里的意思是"我绝不会忘记父母给我人生中带来的快乐",只有 A. joy 欢乐 符合文意,故选 B

## 四、阅读理解易错题

## A篇

## JLIMII HITTLU

10\$ ENTRY | 2 FREE DRIMKS | FREE PARKING 5\$ BEER, HD SCREENS, 21- TO ENTER

59.【解析】答案为 A 项, 本题是细节题。

## B篇

62.【解析】答案为 B 项,本题是细节题。根据第一段信息:在八月上旬,这位 25 岁的小伙子从西班牙巴塞罗那俱乐部转到了法国巴黎圣日耳曼足球俱乐部,这是足球史上最贵的一场交易。故不是搬家,而是转会,选 B。

## C 篇:

68.【解析】答案为 B 项,本题是推断题。根据上下文,作者回忆小时候面对亲戚因癌症去世的故事,发现我并没有来得及跟她说再见,在葬礼上也觉得自己不属于那里,感觉失去了些很多。故选 B。

### 五、阅读理解填词易错题

- 76. 答案为 holiday。易错点是被 Easter 误导往 historical 想,但这里要注意句子结构的分析,该句缺的是名词,再结合 celebrated,得知该填 holiday。
- 83. 答案为 conversation。这里同样要注意句子结构的分析,该句缺的是名词。
- 85. 答案为 breaking。这里容易填成 broken,但通过分析句子结构,发现 "my car's breaking down" 是主语(名词短语)。